
All Union and Employer proposals and proposal summaries can be found here by the end of the next business 
day: https://mnnurses.org/news/2019-negotiations/2019-negotiations-childrens-hospitals-documents/ 
 

  
 
MNA NURSES 
 
RAISING STANDARDS TOGETHER 

    

June 13, 2019 - Nurses represented by the Minnesota Nurses Association voted overwhelmingly to reject the latest offer 
by Children's Hospitals of Minnesota and authorize the negotiating team to call a strike. 
 
A hospital strike must be authorized by a supermajority of the membership there, and the decision of when a strike would 
begin and how long it would last will be decided by the elected nurse members of the negotiating committee.   
 
"Nurses feel devalued and disrespected," said Elaina Hane, a Pediatric Intensive Care Unit nurse at Children's St. Paul 
campus. "Nurses sent a mandate they are prepared to do what it takes to get a fair contract." 
 
Nurses have been negotiating with Children's hospitals since March over insurance and wages with little progress. Nurses 
have told their stories at the bargaining table of skyrocketing insurance premiums and high deductibles, but the hospital's 
negotiators have chosen to ignore these concerns.   
  
"We have repeatedly asked for solutions that would prevent nurses from constantly depleting savings or going into debt to 
pay for medical costs. Eventually, nurses may have to decide whether they can afford to enter the profession," said 
Michelle Cotterell, a sedation nurse at Children's Minneapolis campus. 
 
Nurses have made progress with the hospital on some issues. After Children's nurses had two informational pickets, 
hospital negotiators reversed their position and offered the same workplace violence proposal that Methodist hospital 
offered its nurses.   
  
A strike at Children's hospitals may begin at any time after 10 days have passed once MNA issues a strike notice to the 
hospital.  
 
"Nurses were willing to accept lower wages and benefits when Children's was hurting from the recession," Hane said. 
“Now that the hospital is back on its feet, the nurses' contract needs to catch up and prevent nurses from losing money 
working at the hospital." 

Bargaining will resume tomorrow at the Delta Marriott, 1330 Industrial Blvd, NE, Minneapolis. We highly 
encourage members to observe bargaining and see the process in action! Sign up here: 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/9QDY5X5 

We hope Children’s takes to heart the strong message we sent them tonight. Nurses know what’s at stake! We 
will not back down against unfair labor practices that illegally threaten and coerce our co-workers from doing 
protected union activities, fighting for wages that keep up with inflation, and a freeze in our insurance premiums. 
Keep looking for the updates and upcoming meetings via the MNA website, email, text and your facility Facebook 
page.   
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